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BOARD OF TRUSTEES UNANIMOUSLY RE-ELECTS DR. MACKEY 

Student Leaders for 1955-56 left to right: E. C. Rose, Student Council 
President; Lee Eby, Student Council Secretary; Bill Strickland, 
Darda Business Manager; Ruth Johnson, Darda Editor; Frankie 
Edwards, Trev-Echoes Editor; Bill Jernigan, Trev-Echoes Business 
Manager. 

Junior-Senior Banquet 
To Be May 28 

The Annual Junior-Senior 
Banquet will be in the College 
cafeteria May 28, at 8:15 p.m. 
The Juniors are planning an un¬ 
usual evening of good food and 
entertainment in honor of the 
Senior Class. Juniors and Se¬ 
niors, send your reply to Box 
172 in the post office so the com¬ 
mittee will know who will be 
there. Do it now!!! 

TACSG Admits Trevecca 
Student Council 

At a recent meeting of the 
TACSG at Belmont College, 
Trevecca was admitted to the 
association. The Tennessee Asso¬ 
ciation of Collegiate Student 
Governments has as its objective 
“to improve the welfare on the 
campus of the colleges and uni¬ 
versities in Tennessee.” 

Trevecca students took part in 
committee meetings; Wayne 
Sharpes, Lee Eby and E. C. Rose 
attended “Better School Spirit”; 
Anna Stucki and Ruth Johnson 
attended “Better School Publi¬ 
cations,” and E. C. Rose attend¬ 
ed “Campus Election.” 

E. C. Rose was elected as re¬ 
porter of the Middle Tennessee 
grand division of the TACSG. 

Better Citizenship Drive 
Presents Four Cs 

The last week of April and the 
first week of May marked Better 
Citizenship Week at Trevecca. 
The purpose of the drive, spon¬ 
sored by the Student Council, 
was to encourage better citizen¬ 
ship along four lines—campus 
clothing, conduct, campus clean¬ 
up, and courtesy. Each day a skit 
in chapel emphasized one of 
these four Cs. As we watched 
these skits most of us found at 
least one field in which we could 
improve. We all have become 
careless at times and have done 
things without thinking. This 
campaign has helped to remind 
us all to be better citizens every 
day of the year. 

President To Speak To 
Ohio Young People 

Our president, Dr. Mackey, is 
engaged to speak Friday even¬ 
ing, May 20, at the Central Ohio 
District Nazarene Young Peo¬ 
ple’s Banquet for High School 
Juniors and Seniors at Colum¬ 
bus, Ohio. Dr. Harvey S. Gallo¬ 
way, who recently visited Tre¬ 
vecca, being superintendent of 
the Central Ohio District, was 
asked by our President if he 
thought it well for the President 
of Trevecca to speak to the pros¬ 
pective college students on the 
Olivet Zone, and it was con¬ 
cluded that such would be per- 
missable if an announcement 
would be made that Dr. Mackey 
is an alumnus of Olivet Naza¬ 
rene College. 

Church Leaders Are 
Chapel Speakers 
The past few weeks of chapel 
services have been unusually in¬ 
teresting and inspirational. The 
students at Trevecca have had 
opportunities to hear outstand¬ 
ing leaders of our church. 

It was a privilege to have Dr. 
Loyd Byron, District Superin¬ 
tendent of the North Carolina 
District, speak when the Cara¬ 
van was here. His subject was 
“The Beauty of Holiness,” and 
we were encouraged to make 
our lives beautiful by the pre¬ 
sence of the Holy Spirit in our 
hearts. 

Dr. A. S. London, promoter of 
Sunday School work in our 
church, challenged us to bring the 

(Continued on page 2, col. 3) 

Board, Faculty, Students 
Honor President Mackey 

The Board of Trustees of Tre¬ 
vecca Nazarene College unani¬ 
mously re-elected Dr. A. B. Mac- 
key to the presidency of Trevec¬ 
ca College. Following their de¬ 
cision which was announced 
Wednesday morning at the daily 
chapel service, a tremendous 
ovation was given Dr. Mackey 
by faculty, students and visitors. 

The annual meeting of the 
Board of Trustees of Trevecca 
Nazarene College was held on 
the campus April 27, with Dr. 
E. C. Oney, chairman, presiding. 

Dr. Oney did not consent to 
his name being placed in no¬ 
mination for chairman again. Dr. 
Knight was elected Chairman 
of the Board for the coming 
year; Dr. Oney, Vice-Chairman; 
Dr. Stucki, Secretary; Rev. 
Claude W. Galloway, Treasurer. 

There was a wonderful spirit 
of unity at all times, and every¬ 
one seemed to be enthusiastic 
and optimistic over the future 
of Trevecca. Many favorable 
comments were made by the 
members of the Board relative 
to the improvements on the 
campus and the spirit of har¬ 
mony among the faculty and 
students. 

One of the highlights of the 
Board Meeting was Dr. H. M. 
Ivy’s speech to the Board. He 
is Director of the Associated 
Consultants in Education, which 
is working with us toward mem¬ 
bership in the Southern Associa¬ 
tion of Colleges. Dr. Ivy’s infor¬ 
mation, encouragement and re¬ 
commendations did much to pro¬ 
mote the enthusiastic attitude 
of the Board. The plan to liqui¬ 
date the debt by October, 1956, 
was approved. Already ten of 
the hundred, one-thousand-dol- 
lar units have been pledged. 
Several campus improvement 
projects were approved by the 
Board. 

We appreciate the Board mem¬ 
bers, faculty, students, and 
friends who have stood by with 
their prayers. 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
May 20     Fine Arts Recital 
May 21         H. S. Junior-Senior Banquet 
May 27     ....Recital—Rose Merchant 
May 28    College, Junior-Senior Banquet 
June 2    H. S. Senior Class Night 
June 3      College, Senior Class Night 
June 4   Choir and Grade School Program 

Phi Delta Lambda Banquet 
June 5  — Baccalaureate Service 
June 6     Alumni Banquet 
June 7  Graduation Services 



Page 2 TREV-ECHOES May 19, 1955 

TREV-ECHOES 

Official Publication, Trevecca 
Nazarene College, Nashville, Ten¬ 
nessee, published bi-weekly by 
the students of Trevecca Naza¬ 
rene College under the sponsor¬ 
ship of the Journalism Class. 

Subscription price: Campus, 
100 per copy or $1.25 per school 
year; Mailing 500 a quarter or 
$1.25 per year. 

Editor 
VELVA SHARPES 

Business Manager 
WENDELL WILLIAMS 

Assistant Editor  VIRGINIA HILL 

Cir. Editor  SARAH CYPERT 

Sports Editor  E. C. ROSE 

Typist  NETTIE BELVIN 

Reporters: Delorus Brown, Norma 
Carpenter, Charles Cork, Ruth John¬ 
son, Roel Nabors, Anna Stucki, and 
Dalton Roberts. 

Editorial Adviser ....MRS, K. W. PHILLIPS 

Business Adviser . MR. V. N. RICHARDSON 

Member 
ASSOCIATED COLLEGIATE PRESS 

PRESS 

Promptness Is Important 
Every day we are forming ha¬ 

bits and traits of character 
which tend either to advance or 
detain us in our growth. Many 
things which may seem trivial 
to us in reality have a tremen¬ 
dous bearing on our mental and 
spiritual development. Among 
these is the matter of prompt¬ 
ness. How seriously do we take 
our appointments? We often 
hear such remarks about some 
particular individual as, “Oh, 
he’s always late!” People tend 
to fit us into a category by the 
observations they make of our 
peculiar characteristics. First 
impressions are usually lasting; 
therefore, whether applying for 
a position, attending class, or 
dating and social activities, if 
we allow ourselves to make a 
custom of always showing up 
five minutes late, what kind of 
impression are we making? Col¬ 
lege life presents a great chal¬ 
lenge for improvement and it 
behooves us to take advantage 
of every opportunity to develop 
ourselves into mature Christian 
men and women by forming the 
right habits now. Why not ask 
yourself the question, “Am I 
being ‘tagged’ as a ‘slow-poke’?” 
and improve accordingly. 

Faith and Finance 
Some say Philanthrophy was 

not original to Christian philo¬ 
sophy but that God planted it in 
the hearts of men. Its very name 
came from the Greek word 
“Philo Anthropeos” which actu¬ 
ally means love of mankind. 

According to the Bible when 
Christ comes into a life, that 
life is filled with love of God. 
We who love God are taught to 
love our neighbors as ourselves 
and we are commissioned to go 
into all the world and preach 
the gospel to every creature. 

Our love makes us desire to 
carry the gospel and our faith 
tells us it can be done. The 
money all belongs to God. He 
can finance our efforts. 

An article in the Readers Di¬ 
gest says that “the thing that 
terrifies the godless the world 
over is the fear that some day 
all who believe in Christ will 
wake up and start acting their 
belief.” 

If we add work to our faith 
we have a right to ask for the 
finance from God who owns the 
wealth of this world. God help 
us to take advantage of our 
opportunity. 

—Dr. John Stockton 

Ministerial Association 
Hears Rev. Carlton 

Rev. C. B. Carlton, pastor at 
McComb, Mississippi, was the 
special speaker at the Minister¬ 
ial Luncheon, April 26. His sub¬ 
ject was “Hospital and Radio 
Ministry.” 

He gave some pointers on suc¬ 
cessful visitation in the hospi¬ 
tals, which is a part of his work. 
He also stressed the importance 
of scriptural preaching on the 
radio which he does daily and 
finds it most acceptable by the 
radio audience. 

Professor Thompson Joins 
Psyehology Department 

Professor Walter B. Thompson, 
the new instructor in psychol¬ 
ogy, is helping to fill the vacancy 
left by the death of our beloved 
Mrs. Bracken. Prof. Thompson is 
well qualified for the position, 
having earned an M.A. degree at 
Boston University and B.D. de¬ 
gree at Nazarene Theological 
Seminary. In addition he has 
completed a year’s graduate 
study in the field of Psychology 
beyond the master’s degree at 
the University of Pittsburgh. 

Rev. Thompson married the 
former Miss Ruby Apple of Nash¬ 
ville. He has been serving as 
pastor of the Bordeaux Church 
of the Nazarene since 1951. 

Little Etie-Q 

Introduces You 
When you introduce two peo¬ 

ple you want them to be friends. 
You have enjoyed knowing both 
of them and you feel that they 
will receive mutual benefits 
from knowing each other. 

The most important thing to 
remember about an introduction 
is to pronounce all names clearly 
and distinctly. 

A woman’s name is usually 
called first. Younger women are 
presented to older women, and 
younger men to older men. Men 
shake hands with each other 
when they are introduced and 
with women if the woman offers 
her hand. 

A woman rises when she is 
introduced to a woman who is 
much older or very distinguish¬ 
ed and to an elderly man. A 
man always rises when he is in¬ 
troduced. 

It is wonderful to have friends 
and help others be more friend¬ 
ly. These basic rules will make 
introductions easy for you; and 
others will want to meet your 
friends, because you make meet¬ 
ing new people so pleasant. 

Church Leaders 
(Continued from page 1, col. 3) 
lost to Christ by the question, 
“Is there not a cause for the num¬ 
ber of unchurched people?” 

During the Student Council 
Lectures, April 18-22, Dr. John 
Stockton, general treasurer of the 
church, was our chapel speaker. 
His subjects pertained to the fi¬ 
nances in the life of a Christian 
and especially the minister. The 
lectures were interesting and we 
enjoyed each one for we felt the 
spirit of the Lord even while Dr. 
Stockton was talking about 
money. 

“There remaineth therefore a 
rest to the people of God.” Rev. 
L. B. Hicks, pastor of Ashland 
First Church, brought an inspir¬ 
ing sermon, assuring us that there 
is a rest in the experience of 
heart holiness. 

East Tennessee District Super¬ 
intendent Rev. Victor E. Gray 
encouraged us to “Rediscover 
Christ” in our experience, in 
the realm of the miraculous, and 
in His accessability. What a 
wonderful God we have, but 
how little we depend on the re¬ 
sources that could be ours. Many 
students sought spiritual help 
following the message. 

We have enjoyed Dr. Mackey’s 
unique method of presenting 
solutions to our everyday pro¬ 
blems and the last two days of 
this week were completed with 
his messages. 

Nashvillian Is Capable 
Freshman President 

Our Freshman class this year 
has been led by a young man 
whose home is in Nashville, Ten¬ 
nessee. His past experience as a 
leader has made him very cap¬ 
able for this position this year. 
He comes to us from Cohn High 
School here in the city where he 
was a member of several clubs, 
the football team, and served as 
Student Council President dur¬ 
ing his Senior year. He is a 
member of McClurkan Memorial 
Church of the Nazarene. 

His future plans are to study 
for the ministry and serve God 
and the Church of the Nazarene 
to the fullest. 

These and many others are the 
good traits of our Freshman 
President—Robert Hedgepath. 

Crusade for Souls Is 
Conference Theme 

Trevecca students and faculty 
were privileged to hear Dr. 
Hardy C. Powers, our Senior 
General Superintendent, and Dr. 
Roy F. Smee, General Home 
Missions Secretary, speak in 
chapel Tuesday and Wednesday, 
May 3-4. They, along with Rev. 
W. A. Strong, pastor from Day- 
ton, Ohio, were the special 
workers at the “Crusade for 
Souls Conference” at College 
Hill Church May 2-4. 

Dr. Powers spoke on “Spiri¬ 
tual Embezzlement,” warning 
that Christians are responsible 
to express their spiritual bless¬ 
ings to the unevangelized and 
unsaved within their sphere of 
influence. “We are saved to 
serve.” 

In his message on “This is the 
Answer,” Dr. Smee expressed 
his concern over the failure of 
the Church of the Nazarene to 
maintain its early rate of pro¬ 
gress and concluded that evan¬ 
gelism is the only answer. 
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C-E-Z Salesmen Report 
Rapid Progress 

Have you received your C-E-Z 
Kit yet? If you have not you 
have been missing out on all the 
sale fun. The Student Council is 
sponsoring the sale of C-E-Z 
light bulbs to help bring about 
campus improvement. 

Roy Taylor, who is in charge 
of the sales, reports that things 
are going good. Ruby Potter is 
leading. She has sold a total of 
thirty-five kits. Barbara Mar¬ 
tin and Earl Rowan are battling 
for second-place honors. 

Every student may sell these 
bulbs and have a chance to win 
the radio. If you have not 
started see Roy Taylor today and 
get started selling now. 

The one selling the most bulbs 
will receive a clock-radio. 

Freshmen Are Hosts 
at Cake-Code Party 

The Freshmen and Sophomore 
Classes had their annual cake- 
code party at Lester’s Lake on 
Saturday, May 7. Failing to de¬ 
code the instructions to find the 
cake, the Freshmen were the 
hosts. 

Hamburgers and the trimmings 
were served to the group at noon. 
The main recreational interests 
were volley ball, softball and 
fishing. 

The largest fish which was 
caught by Bill Jernigan, is to be 
mounted and placed in the new 
Student Center. 

Science Club Gives 
Unique Program 

The Fine Arts Auditorium was 
the scene of a reptile exhibit on 
Friday, May 6 at 8:00 P.M. Mr. 
Richard F. Dooley, Director of the 
Kentucky Reptile Garden in 
Park City, Kentucky, was the 
speaker. A good crowd listened 
attentively while Mr. Dooley 
demonstrated what to do for a 
snake bite, and gave some in¬ 
teresting information on reptiles. 
The Science Club was respon¬ 
sible for this fine program. It 
was a unique program and of the 
type that has not been given be¬ 
fore. 

Ken dull Writes for Herald 
In the April 6 issue of the 

Herald of Holiness, there is an 
article on “God’s Plan for Every¬ 
one,” written by R. T. Kendall. 
R. T. states that God has a plan 
for every phase of our life if we 
are faithful. 

If you feel that God does not 
have a plan for your life, turn 
to Isaiah 30:18. 

Junior Class Presents “Little Women,” May 13 

Georgia Caravan Has 
Special Activities 

“Tennessee Bound” was the 
slogan painted on the old Model- 
T that led the Georgia Caravan 
to Trevecca on May 2. 

These young people were 
feted at a banquet in the cafe¬ 
teria on Monday night and a 
special chapel service was held 
the following day. Another ac¬ 
tivity in which the caravan par¬ 
ticipated was the outing on 
Tuesday at Shelby Park given 
by the members of the Georgia 
Club. 

Since the Crusade for Souls 
Convention was being held at 
College Hill Church, these visi¬ 
tors had the privilege of hearing 
some of our best speakers in the 
Church of the Nazarene. 

We hope that for their college 
education these young people 
choose Trevecca College. 

Trevecca Seminarians 
Honor Seniors 

Thirty-seven former Trevecca 
students at Nazarene Theological 
Seminary enjoyed a weiner 
roast recently. The event was 
sponsored by the undergraduates 
in honor of the seniors, who, in 
a few weeks, will be leaving 
for the four corners of the na¬ 
tion for service in the church. 

It was a pleasure to associate 
once again with this group from 
Dixie—a group of young people 
devoted to God, clean in recrea¬ 
tion, fun, and fellowship. Our 
prayers will be following those 
who leave for their respective 
places of work. 

Bill T. Robinson—reporter 
Curtains Are Improvement 

Velvet curtains were recently 
installed in the Fine Arts Audi¬ 
torium. These were purchased 
by the school and include plat¬ 
form curtains with the initials 
T.N.C. in gray, and draw drap- 

Faculty Entertains 
Board Members 

What better way is there to 
promote fellowship than by eat¬ 
ing together? The faculty and 
Board Members relaxed as they 
enjoyed a banquet in the college 
cafeteria on April 26. After the 
choir sang several numbers, Dr. 
Homer J. Adams, acting dean, 
welcomed the Board Members 
on behalf of the faculty, and Dr. 
E. C. Oney, chairman of the 
Board, gave the response. Dr. 
Mackey introduced the Faculty 
and Board following the meal. 
Everyone enjoyed the Christian 
fellowship and the good spirit 
that prevailed. 
Training School Presents 
Need for New Building 

“Backward, Turn Backward, O 
Time in thy Flight.” This was 
the title of the program pre¬ 
sented by Trevecca Training 
School in the Fine Arts Audi¬ 
torium, April 23. 

This was presented as a typi¬ 
cal school day with the different 
groups participating. The third, 
fourth and fifth grades presented 
a lesson in English under the 
direction of Mrs. Ray Davis, 
while the sixth and seventh 
grades had a lesson in spelling 
under the direction of Miss Nor¬ 
ma Carpenter and a recitation 
in Current Events led by Mr. Rob¬ 
ert Agner. A devotional period 
followed in which the entire 
training school participated. Mr. 
Jerry Costa presented the need 
for a new building to house the 
demonstration school. 

The program was sponsored 
by the parents and was under 
the direction of Mrs. M. E. Spru¬ 
ill. 

eries at the windows. This is a 
great improvement in the facili¬ 
ties of the Fine Arts Depart¬ 
ment. 

Rose Merchant To 
Present Senior Voice 
Recital 

Professor Ramon Unruh, head 
of the music department, will 
present Miss Rose Merchant, so¬ 
prano, in a Senior Recital, May 
27, at 8:00 p.m. A music major 
in applied voice, Miss Merchant 
is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
R. E. Merchant of New Orleans, 
Louisiana. Rose has been active 
in numerous campus activities 
during her four years at Trevec¬ 
ca and is editor of the current 
yearbook. A talented and versi- 
tile musician, she has been a 
member of the A Capella choir 
each year. Those who attended 
Rose’s Junior Recital know to 
expect an unusual and good pro¬ 
gram; the ones who will be 
hearing her in a recital for the 
first time can look foward to an 
excellent evening as she sings 
classics, a religious selection, 
and novelty and folk numbers. 

Her repertoire includes: “My 
Heart at Thy Sweet Voice” by 
Saint-Saens and “Obstination” 
by Fontenailles in French; Puc¬ 
cini’s “Un bel di, vedremo” from 
the opera “Madame Butterfly” 
in Italian; “My Little Nest of 
Heavenly Blue” by Lehar in 
German; “Rejoice, Greatly, O 
Daughter of Zion” from Han¬ 
del’s Messiah. Following these 
more serious selections will be 
a group of mixed novelty and 
folk songs including: a Pyrenean 
and American folk song; two 
novelty numbers, “When Love is 
Kind” and “Sailor Men”; and a 
love song, “The Jasmine Door” 
by Alicia Scott. Miss Merchant 
will be accompanied by Miss 
Frances Tucker at the piano. 
The music department will be 
in charge of decorations which 
will include an artistic arrange¬ 
ment by Rose. 

Dr. Bracken Gives 
Outstanding Rules 

Dr. A. K. Bracken, who was 
president of Bethany Nazarene 
College successfully for nineteen 
and a half years, has two rules 
for his outstanding administra¬ 
tion. He directed the students, 
first of all, “to do right.” Then 
secondly he asked them, “to do 
their work well.” 

If we as students can remem¬ 
ber these two rules, we will not 
only make our lives better, but 
we will make Trevecca College 
a better place now, and in the 
future. 

East Tennessee Caravan To 
Arrive May 27 
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Sports Notes 
Fellow Students: 

The school year of 1954-55 is 
fast coming to a close. As we 
look back over the year we find 
that it has been an outstanding 
one. The Freshmen won eight 
ball games in a row before drop¬ 
ping a 7-6 game to the Sopho¬ 
mores, but they were crowned 
football champs with an 8-1 re¬ 
cord. The Sophomores won the 
basketball trophy with a fine 
record of ten wins and 2 losses. 
The softball season is not over, 
but I am sure that it will fur¬ 
nish just as much excitement as 
the other sports. 

One person alone could not 
have done all this, but students 
working side-by-side have 
brought about one of the best 
years in the history 
T.A.A. 

of the 

Sports at a Glance 
Standings W. L. GBH 

1. Freshmen 7 0 — 
2. Sophomores 5 2 2 

3. Upperclass 1 6 6 

4. High School 1 
Top Five Batters 

6 6 

1. Harold Hughes .524 

2. Donnie Smith .439 

3. Walton Brown .417 

4. Calvin Privett .390 

5. Joe Finger 
Top Pitching 

.381 

1. Rodgers, Frosh., 5-0 
2. Hudgins, Frosh., 2-0 
3. Hughes, Sophs., 5-1 

Ten cents used to be big 
money—how dimes have changed. 

Courage is not the absence of 
fear—it is the mastery of it. 

The educated man is he who is 
soberly aware of his ignorance. 

Count that day lost whose low 
descending sun views from thy 
hand no worthy action done. 

You can’t see the flaw in the 
bridge until it falls down—or the 
flaw in a man’s character until 
he meets temptation. 

Poetry is vocal painting, as 
painting is silent poetry. 

A diplomat is one who can put 
in his oar without tipping the 
boat. 

Why is it that men do not 
care how nobly they live, but 
only how long; although it is 
within the reach of every man 
to live nobly, but within no man’s 
power to live long? 

NEWMANS 
TEXACO SERVICE 

337 Murfreesboro Rond 

Phone 42-9402 

Field Day Is May 19 

Track Season Is Under Way 
Plans have been made for the 

1955 track season. Track meets 
are held each Friday afternoon 
at 4:15. Field Day will be May 
19. We would like very much 
to see a great number of the 
T.N.C. students attend these 
meets. 

The teams are divided into 
classes, High School, Freshmen, 
Sophomores and Upperclassmen. 

Sports Scope 
The Freshmen, who have been 

winning everything, are in first 
place by two games. Their defeat 
of the Sophomores 8-1 and 10-1 
are the second-place Sophs only 
defeat. 

The High School and Upper¬ 
classmen are tied for last place 
with a 1-6 record. The Upper¬ 
classmen defeated the H. S. 
28-14 and the High School top¬ 
ped the U.C. 30-8, for their wins. 

The scores: 
High School 30, Upperclass 8 
Freshmen 10, Sophomores 1 
Freshmen 12, High School 8 
Sophomores 19, Upperclass 4 

Faculty Entertains 
Dr. Stockton 

The T-Room was the scene 
of a dinner, presented Dr. John 
Stockton Student Council lec¬ 
turer, by the faculty on Thurs¬ 
day, April 21 at 6:30 p.m. 

The program was composed of 
speeches by Dr. Mackey and Dr. 
Stockton. 

Welcome Trevecca Students 

Immanuel 
Church of the 

Nazarene 
3315 Charlotte Ave. 

J. H. DEAL, Pastor 

LESTER’S 
Pharmacy 

616 Murfreesboro Road 

Nashville, Tenn. - Ph. 6-1278 

H. S. Freshman Are 
Hosts To Sophomores 

At the first of the year the 
High School Sophomores gave 
the High School Freshmen a 
party and now the favor has 
been returned. 

The event took place at Shel¬ 
by Park, May 17. A weiner roast 
followed an exciting ball game 
between the two classes. 
Biology Is Fun 

Did You Know Biology Could 
Be Fun? Probably you never 
discovered this but just keep 
reading and I’ll tell you how 
biology can be real fun. 

When all the hardwork of 
those formulas and mixtures is 
topped off with a party the work 
is much more interesting. 

The High School Biology class 
had a weiner roast Thursday, 
May 12th, at Shelby Park. 

We’re sorry, Friend, you could 
not come. By the way, why did¬ 
n’t you take biology? Oh, I 
remember. You didn’t know bio¬ 
logy could be fun. 

To Be Happy 

Do not worry. Eat three 
square meals a day, say your 
prayers, be courteous to your 
creditors, keep your digestion 
good, steer clear of biliousness, 
exercise, go slow, and go easy. 
Maybe there are other things 
that your special case requires 
to make you happy, but, my 
friend, these I reckon will give 
you a good life. 

Abraham Lincoln 

Stay Awake Days 

Success does not depend so 
much upon lying awake nights 
as staying awake days. Lying 
awake through the long hours of 
the night never solved any 
man’s problems. The effective¬ 
ness of daylight hours depends 
upon the untroubled sleep of 
the night before. Calm and de¬ 
liberate appraisal of the day’s 
work with definite plans for 
correcting procedure will bring 
restful sleep and productive 
waking hours. 


